

Norwood Police Division WILLIAM F. KRAMER, CHIEF

ELM & MONTGOMERY ROAD NORWOOD, OHIO 45212 TEL (513) 458-4523 FAX (513) 458-4524 OFFICE OF THE CHIEF

July 1, 2013

Mr. Dave Rader Ohio Chapter of Texas EquuSearch 4013 FM 517, Suite B Dickinson, Texas 77539

Dear Mr. Rader:

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you and your members for coordinating and handling all the search efforts from Saturday June 1, 2013 to Tuesday June 4, 2013 pertaining to the Thomas "Zack" Bunker investigation.

Lt. Thomas Fallon stated that the use of ultra light planes and horses for the search along with massive amounts of volunteers were a blessing and made our focus on the investigation, not the search.

Again, I wish to extend a sincere thanks to you and the members of your organization for your dedication to professionalism and fast response to our call for assistance.

Sincerely,

William F. Kramer

Chief of Police

Norwood Police Division

William Krow